


Netherlee and Stamperland (NeSt) Community Council Meeting Minutes



Thursday 20th April 2023 7.30pm-9pm Clarkston Hall – Lesser Hall

Topic	Minute	Action
Welcome, members present and apologies	<p>Victoria welcomed everyone to the meeting.</p> <p><i>Present</i> Victoria Pearson (VP), Bronwen Livingstone (BL), Siobhan McGuinness (SMcG), Jim Boyle (JB), Joanna Teuton (JT), Catriona Milosevich (CM), Margaret Corrie (MC), Martin Armitage (MA)</p> <p><i>Apologies</i> Graham Keany, Duncan Scott, David McDonald, Cllr Campbell, Cllr Ireland, Cllr Pragnell, Kirsten Oswald MP</p>	
Police liaison update	<p>The community police officers were unable to attend in person, the report for the last month is attached below:</p> <p> Police report for April 2023.pdf</p>	
Minutes from previous meeting agreed and outstanding actions reviewed	<p>The minutes from the previous meeting in April were proposed as accurate and correct by JB and seconded by BL.</p>	SMcG to forward final version to Vincent McCulloch
Financial Matters/Treasurer update	<p>JT confirmed that the fee for the Information Commissioners Office has been reimbursed</p>	

<p>Place Based Investment funding and ERC locality plan associated projects</p>	<p>The survey responses from both in person and social media regarding the Stamperland Walkway have been forwarded to help in the bid for funding. A good response was received with community engagement. Some themes emerged including a strong feeling that the surfaces required improvement and a handrail and ramp to be considered. The bid has been submitted, awaiting response.</p> <p>The group felt it would be beneficial to have more discussion around other proposed streams of work with Neighbourhood Services in particular around Netherlee Playpark</p>	<p>Await response</p> <p>VP will follow up with neighbourhood services</p>
<p>Wildflower Meadows</p>	<p>SMcG updated the group on current position. Awaiting responses from Planning and Land Service before able to further currently.</p>	<p>SMcG to continue contact with Environmental Officer</p>
<p>Elected Officials Update</p>	<p>Cllr Pragnell sent an email about the planned upgrades to roads and pavements within the area for the next year. This is available on ERC website and social media</p>	
<p>Subgroups</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Social media/website • Planning • Roads and Public Transport 	<p><i>Social Media</i> Ongoing and good engagement. Continuing to try and increase posting and keep relevant.</p> <p><i>Planning</i> No new issues. MC mentioned the proposal at Stamperland Crescent for 5 new houses which was submitted previously – no new information around if granted or not at this time.</p> <p><i>Roads and Public Transport</i> No new updates. JT/CM to follow up around Sustrans funding</p>	<p>JT/CM to contact Sustrans</p>

<p>AOB</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Hedgehog Awareness Week • Working with other Community Councils • Community Council Elections 	<p>VP discussed “hedgehog awareness week” running between 30th April and 6th May. Some discussion and group felt fits in with the aim to be more environmentally aware. Social media group to promote.</p> <p>An email from the Chair of Giffnock CC was received suggesting closer working links between all community councils in the area. With the imminent community council elections it was felt this may be something to discuss after then. VP will discuss directly with the Giffnock Chair if there are any immediate issues to work together on.</p> <p>Community Council elections are planned for this year – timescales to be finalised in June. Social media group to discuss promotion and all members to encourage other community members to apply</p>	<p>Social media group to post about Hedgehog Awareness Week.</p> <p>VP to discuss any immediate concerns with Giffnock Chair</p> <p>Social media group to plan communications</p>
<p>Close</p>	<p>VP thanked everyone for their attendance and the next meeting is planned for the 18th May at 7pm in Clarkston Hall</p>	
